
RECREATION COMMISSION MINUTES 
JANUARY 20, 2021 6:00 PM 

Attendance: Maura Glancy, Nick Lombardo, Kevin Devin, Mike Connor, 
Dave Mahery, Matt Chase, Jenn O’Neil, Seth Pfeiffer, John Sullivan, Maura 
Curran, Jennifer Kuhn.


I. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: AT 6:00PM. All in favor.

II. MINUTES TO BE VOTED ON: December minutes. All in favor. 

Approved.

III. LETTER TO SUPPORT NAMING CENTRAL FIELD AFTER ANN 

PALMER: Presentation from John Sullivan on Anne Palmers impact on 
Scituate youth sports. Select Person Maura Curran gave her support 
on naming the field. Discussion and unanimous vote to support the 
naming of field and writing a letter of support.  


IV. REFUND FOR SCITUATE YOUTH LACROSSE: Chris Roberts is 
asking for field fee refund for Summer Youth Lacrosse. He ran a free 
program for 150 Scituate children last summer and did not charge the 
children. Discussion and vote to only charge the program half of the 
fee. Vote was unanimous. Put on agenda that there is a no refund 
Policy


V. DIRECTORS REPORT: Budget moved to next meeting. Recreation 
winter program didn’t do as bad as expected. Programs were limited 
to 10 and barely covered instructors salaries. Hoping to open more 
programs soon.  COA- is coming along, a little later than expected but 
we are happy with the results. Parking lot, elevator, bathroom and 
entryways are looking very good. Inline skating rink is at the stage of 
looking over design.  SUMMER PROGRAMS: Counselors and 
Directors are reapplying. Looking to see if use of Jenkins school for 
programs is still an option. Looking for a Sailing Director. 


VI. FIELD REPORT: Kevin Devin: Stops and starts of programs all winter. 
Gap season for football should start this winter.


VII. CPC: No news

VIII.SCITUATE SHARP DOG BASEBALL LEAGUE: Interested in starting a 

premier  baseball league in Scituate. Tabled to next meeting.

IX. OLD NEWS AND NEW NEWS; BOS approved plaque for JL Murphy. 

Discussed unlocking  basketball courts.

X. ADJOUNMENT: 7:20 


